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Kia ora FANNZ 
Its that time of year when we don’t tend to relax until after the Christmas day dishes are done!  Just to add to the pressure, the Government has called for public submissions on one of the most significant and complex law changes of the decade, the Alcohol Reform Bill.  The good news is that the Justice and Electoral Select Committee have agreed to extend the closing date to the 18th February 2011 giving us an extra couple of weeks.  

So please find a little time over the next few weeks to write and have your say on changes to our alcohol law.  Even a few lines will do the trick.  Alcohol Healthwatch has made it easy to make a submission with all the information you need on their website www.ahw.org.nz  

At the last FANNZ meeting it was unanimously agreed that a submission should be made on behalf of this network. It will draw on key points made in the previous submission to the Law Commission Review, build on the comprehensive set of Law Commission recommendations and respond to relevant aspects of the Alcohol Reform Bill.  A draft submission will be circulated for comment in the New Year.  Note: The FANNZ submission is not instead of individual submissions please! The more we send, the better the chance of positive health changes under the Act. 

Before signing off for 2010, do take the time to read over the interesting FASD updates below.  Items one and two are noteworthy and I’m happy to pass on any messages to the people concerned!  Item 3 deserves a very special thank you to Principle Youth Court Judge Andrew Becroft and his Research Counsel, Linda McIver for doing justice to improve the recognition and support of individuals with FASD caught up in the youth justice system.  

Ngā mihi o te Kirihimete me TeTau Hou 
A Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.
Christine Rogan

Alcohol Healthwatch

Whakatupato Waipiro

PO Box 99407

Newmarket

Auckland 1149, New Zealand

64 9 520 7037

fannz@ahw.org.nz

www.fan.org.nz

www.ahw.org.nz

Other FASD News 
*******************************

Congratulations Shirley Winikerei 

Waikato’s long time advocate for families affected by fetal alcohol spectrum disorder Shirley Winikerei, received a Civic Award from the Hamilton City Council, for her contribution to family and community wellbeing. Shirley along with 15 other volunteers nominated by the community were presented with the awards at a special Mayoral Ceremony on Friday 10th December. Congratulations Shirley for battling the odds and making a positive difference for so many people!

 

Anne Russell Queensland Finalist for the Australian of the Year Awards 

Congratulations Anne Russell, from the Russell Family Fetal Alcohol Disorders Association for being chosen as one of four finalists for Queensland in the Australian of the Year Awards 2011.  Anne (author Elizabeth Russell) has written three books on FASD and has been a tireless and brave worker for this preventable disability.  For more information go to:

http://www.nofasard.org.au/fasd-in-australia/publications-videos.html
Youth Court news FASD part 2

The December 2010 issue of ‘Court in the Act’, the Youth Court newsletter, includes part two of a two part special on FASD, aimed at increasing the knowledge and appropriate response from within the

justice system.  The newsletters are not currently online but will be posted on  http://www2.justice.govt.nz/youth/publications/principal-yc-judges-newsletter.asp 

Should you wish to view copies contact the FANNZ coordinator - details below. 

FASDAY’s Art from Marcus Winter on You-tube 

To mark World FASD Awareness Day this year we were privileged to have live artist Marcus Winter perform his amazing sand art to conveyed our messages at a ‘Youth preventing FASD’ event in Auckland. You can now view this inspired talent on You-Tube www.you-tube.com and search for ‘Marcus Winter’ or ‘Fasday Auckland 2010’. 

Growing up in New Zealand Study

University of Auckland study called ‘Growing up in New Zealand’ will follow 7000 babies born in 2010 until age 21. The first report gives the results from interviewing mothers about their health and lifestyle before and during pregnancy. The study found that 40% of pregnancies were unplanned. 30% of these mothers reported drinking in the first 3 months. For planned pregnancies, 17% of the mothers reported drinking during the first 3 months of pregnancy.   

http://www.growingup.co.nz/research/results.aspx and click on ‘Report 1 - Before we are born’. 

Pregnant Mother's Diet Impacts Infant's Sense of Smell, Alters Brain Development

A new study shows that a pregnant mother's diet not only sensitizes the fetus to those smells and flavors, but physically changes the brain directly impacting what the infant eats and drinks in the future.  "This highlights the importance of eating a healthy diet and refraining from drinking alcohol during pregnancy and nursing," said Josephine Todrank, PhD, who conducted the two-year study. "If the mother drinks alcohol, her child may be more attracted to alcohol because the developing fetus "expects" that whatever comes from the mother must be safe. If she eats healthy food, the child will prefer healthy food." 

http://www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2010/12/101201095559.htm
Epilepsy and seizures associated with FASD

Children suffering from the Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder (FASD) may be prone to developing epilepsy and seizures, suggests study conducted at Queens University. The study quotes 6% of the 425 individuals with FASD as having epilepsy and about 12 percent of subjects having had one or more seizures in their lifetime. More info here. 

ABC.com ‘What would you do?”

the ABC program What Would You Do? features a hidden camera segment capturing people's reactions as an actor portraying a pregnant woman drinks alcohol. The program can be viewed online at http://abcnews.go.com/WhatWouldYouDo/  
Irish Medical Organization calls for alcohol warnings

The IMO has called for “explicit Government health warnings” on alcoholic beverages, and the curtailment of alcohol advertising and cost promotions. Their submission was to Health Minister Mary Harney, on proposals to introduce legislation to allow health advice/warnings on alcohol containers and promotional materials. The IMO recommends alcoholic drinks carry warnings on the dangers of drinking during pregnancy, with specific reference to fetal alcohol syndrome. More info here. 

First European Conference on FASD

The first European Conference on FASD, "Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder: Growing Awareness in Europe" was held from 3 to 5 November 2010 in Kerkrade, the Netherlands. 

http://www.eufasd.org/EN/conf_en.php
Canadian launch 5 point national FASD screening guidelines 

http://bit.ly/FASDScreening The screening process includes, maternal screening, meconium testing at birth using a biomarker for alcohol, a child neuobehavioural screening tool,  a First Nations Medicine Wheel Tool and a Youth Justice Probation Screening and Referral Tool.   

New Factsheet on FASD and Criminal Justice

The John Howard Society Ontario's has just released its latest FactSheet, FASD and the Criminal Justice System! Check it out here http://www.johnhoward.on.ca/pdfs/FactSheet_26_FASD_and_the_Criminal_Justice_System.pdf 

New program for older children and young adults with FASD
The Centers for Disease Control (CDC) has awarded Saint Louis University a grant to develop and test a new program to help older children and young adults with Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders (FASD).

Called Partners for Success, the impetus of the program will be to improve transition into adulthood. The programme is financially feasible and easy for existing agencies to implement. More info here
The 4th International Conference on Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder March 2011
The Power of Knowledge: Integrating Research, Policy, and Promising Practice Around the World

EARLY BIRD DEADLINE: JANUARY 14TH, 2011!   

Please Go to http://www.interprofessional.ubc.ca/Registration.htm to Register 

Please Go to http://www.interprofessional.ubc.ca/Brochures/FASD2011_Brochure.pdf to View Conference Brochure
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